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ANZAC Day
On Thursday 25th April an ANZAC 
commemorative ceremony was held 
at the Warragul Cenotaph.  Our 
school was represented by our School 
Captains, Angus Parker and Emily 
Rhodes, who laid a wreath on behalf 
of our school.  The school choir, the 
Choristers, conducted by Mrs Sue 
Legg, our Performing Arts Teacher, 
led the singing of the hymns during 
the ANZAC Day service.

The Municipal Band led the ANZAC 
Day parade with stirring sights and 
sounds.  The band also played the 
hymns and national anthem.  The 
presence of the band certainly added 
atmosphere to the ANZAC Day 
service.  Our community can be very 
proud of how we showed great respect 
for the sacrifice of others and it was 
great to see so many of our Warragul 
North Primary School families 
attending the commemorative service. 
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Thur 9 May Parent Club Meeting at 
2.30pm

Fri 10 May

Year 2 Excursion to 
Melbourne Zoo
Year 6 students return from 
Canberra 

Fri 17 May Senior Assembly

Mon 20 May Education Week commences

Tues 21 May Parent Club second hand 
uniform sale

Thur 23 May Book Fair open night - 
3.30pm to 8pm

Thur 30 May Division Cross Country

Fri 31 May Junior Assembly

CALENDAR 2019

TERM TWO ASSEMBLIES
Friday 17th May - Years 3 to 6

Friday 31st May - Foundation to Year 2

Friday 14th June - Years 3 to 6

DISTRICT ATHLETICS11 YEAR 6 CANBERRA CAMP2



Year Six Students Canberra Tour
Early on Monday morning eighty-two very excited 
Year Six students arrived at school ready for their five 
day trip to Canberra.  The children had loaded their 
belongings into the two buses, had their names checked 
off and they were on their way by 7.20am.  Thank you 
to the WNPS staff and parent volunteers who make the 
tour possible by giving so generously of their time.  

We wish them well for the week as they enjoy all the 
sights and educational experiences our nation’s capital 
has to offer.  Look out for a full report in our next 
newsletter.

Don’t forget to download the FlexiBuzz app if you don’t 
already have it as we will be sending a message out on 
Friday afternoon with an update on the ETA of the 
buses from Canberra.

Professional Learning for Staff – 
Mathematics
Staff spent Friday 26th April learning with Professor 
Di Siemon, a highly regarded Mathematics consultant.  
As Mathematics is a main focus at Warragul North 
Primary School for 2019 staff will be able to use the 
knowledge learnt from Professor Di Siemon to improve 
our Mathematics teaching and learning.

I commend staff on the obvious engagement and 
interest they displayed during the day.  I am positive 
this powerful professional learning will have a beneficial 
effect on the teaching of Mathematics and student 
achievement throughout the year.

Corinne Collins 
Principal

Principal’s Report cont.
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NURTURING –  Foundation – Matilda (0MU)

GETTING ALONG  –  Year One – Taylah (1SP)

LITERACY  –  Year Two – Sapphire (2RA) 

 

To nurture someone means to care for them and protect 
them.  Just as a parent nurtures a baby or a gardener tends 
the growing seeds and plants. 
 
The value of nurturing means that you look after each other, 
that you attend to the needs of another and that you support 
and tend to others. 
 
 

In a ‘nutshell’ Nurturing means looking after each 
other and caring for each other in a safe manner. 

urturing 

What is it? 

Warragul North Primary  
School Values

iteracy 

ngagement 

 

chievement 

espect 

umeracy 

ntegrity 

urturing 

etting Along 

School Values medals were awarded at assembly on Friday 3rd May 
to Matilda, Taylah and Sapphire.  Congratulations!
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Easter Raffle
Many thanks to all the families who kindly donated 
items for the Parent Club Easter raffle, and the parents 
who helped prepare the raffle prizes.  The raffle was a 
huge success with the amount of $1,872.00 raised for our 
school and several happy winners in each grade.
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TUESDAYS 
Junior Lego Club            

in room P4 
 

Tournament of Minds 
(Years 4, 5 & 6) in room 5 

WEDNESDAYS 
Chess Club in room 7 
 

Recorder in the BER 
Building  

 

Senior Computer Club in 
the computer lab  

 

Warblers in the gallery 

THURSDAYS 
Tournament of Minds 

(Years 4, 5 & 6) in room 
5  

 

 

FRIDAYS 
Dance Group (Years 3      

& 4) in the music room 
 

Junior Computer Club 
in the computer lab  

 

Lunchtime Art in the 
art room 

MONDAYS 
Choristers in the                

music room  
 

Coding Club in room P12 
 

Senior Lego Club in room 7 
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Cybersafety
On Monday 29th April students in Years Three to Six attended age 
appropriate, fun and interactive CyberSafety sessions at school, 
conducted by Australia’s foremost CyberSafety expert, Susan 
McLean.  The sessions were provided at no cost to students and were 
generously funded by a grant we received from Telstra Kids.  

Huge thanks to Matthew Merriel (one of our wonderful teacher’s 
sons) from Telstra for applying for the funding for us.  We are very 
excited to share in the million dollars the 
Telstra Foundation provides each year to help 
kids connect to a digital future.

A parent information session ‘Growing up 
Online’ was held in the evening and attended 
by over 150 parents and staff from Warragul 
North Primary School.  The theme of the 
session was ‘be the parent’ – be informed, be 
aware and keep your kids safe online.
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That’s it! There’s no need to return paper order
forms or payment receipt details to your school.

Head to scholastic.com.au/LOOP 
             or

Follow these easy steps!

LOOP
LOOP is the Scholastic Book Club 

Linked Online Ordering & Payment platform.

1   Simply grab your child’s Book Club catalogue and either SIGN-IN or REGISTER
your account.  

3   Click on ORDER and enter the item number from the Book Club catalogue.

 Looking for MORE product information? Additional content such as videos and downloads 
are available for select titles. Select your issue and enter the item number to view 
information on titles and some great resources, such as videos and reviews. 

4   All orders are linked directly to the school for submission to Scholastic. Books will still
be delivered to your child’s classroom if you order by the close date. 

It’s easy to order and pay online for your child’s Book Club order 
using your credit card. If your school is not yet in the LOOP, 

speak with your school’s Book Club Organiser.

2   Add your child’s fi rst name and last initial (so the school knows who the book is for),
then select your SCHOOL and your CHILD’S CLASS. 
Note: You can order for multiple children at once if they attend the same school.

The latest Scholastic Book Club catalogue was sent home early last week.  There are some 
great books available.  Orders may be placed online using the LOOP system and payment 
with a credit card.  Any other orders may be returned to the school.  The closing date for all 
orders is Monday 14th May.
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Dear Parents, 

We are now using Wushka’s cloud-based levelled reading program at school and would love you to continue reading with your child at home. The program encourages students to engage with fiction and non-fiction texts on interactive devices. All School Readers are levelled from Level 1 through to Level 31+ and have been developed using decades of educational publishing experience. 

Recognising that the best outcomes are 
achieved when students continue reading at 
home, the Wushka School Readers are now 
available after school hours. The program is 
individually tailored by your child’s 
classroom teacher and allows readers to be 
set for homework. 

You will need your child’s login details, which 
will have been given out in class. Please visit 
wushka.com.au to login to the program. 
If you have any questions please speak to your child’s classroom teacher or email the Wushka Team at support@wushka.com.au. 

Happy reading! 

Dear Parents, 

We are now using Wushka’s cloud-based levelled reading program at school and would 

love you to continue reading with your child at home. The program encourages students 

to engage with fiction and non-fiction texts on interactive devices. All School Readers 

are levelled from Level 1 through to Level 31+ and have been developed using decades of 

educational publishing experience. 

Recognising that the best outcomes are 

achieved when students continue reading at 

home, the Wushka School Readers are now 

available after school hours. The program is 

individually tailored by your child’s 

classroom teacher and allows readers to be 

set for homework. 

You will need your child’s login details, which 

will have been given out in class. Please visit 

wushka.com.au to login to the program. 

If you have any questions please speak to your child’s classroom teacher or email the 

Wushka Team at support@wushka.com.au. 

Happy reading! 

Wushka is an online levelled 
school reading program which 
helps students develop reading 
skills and includes an extensive 
selection of fiction and non-fiction 
levelled school readers.  Every 
levelled reader has an online 
comprehension quiz and printable 
teacher support material.  It is very 
pleasing that of the 620 students 
currently enrolled at Warragul 
North Primary School, 458 have 
had Wushka paid for them.    

Once payment of $20 has been 
made a personal password is 
issued allowing access 24 hours, 
seven days a week.  This is a great 
program for students to have, 
especially with the holidays upon 
us as they can use it at home.     

8



Foundation –  Marvellous Toys
•	 Differences and similarities between students’ daily 

lives and perspectives of life during their parents’ and 
grandparents’ childhoods.

•	  Objects are made of materials that have observable 
properties.

•	 The way objects move depends on a variety of factors 
including their size and shape; a push or a pull affects 
how an object moves or changes shape.

Year One –  Under the Sea
•	 Sea animals have a variety of external features and live 

in different places where their basic needs, including 
food, water and shelter, are met.

Year Two –  Animal Adaptions
•	 Living things have a variety of external features and live 

in different places where their basic needs, including 
food, water and shelter are met.

Year Three –  H2O
•	 A change of state between solid and liquid can be caused 

by adding or removing heat.

•	 Earth’s resources are used in a variety of ways.

Year Four –  
First Fleet, First Contact

•	 Identify and explain the causes and effects of European 
settlements and exploration.

•	 Interpret maps and other geographical data and 
information using geographical terminology including 
simple grid references, compass direction and distance.

Year Five –  
Our Golden Heritage

•	 The social, economic and political causes and reasons  
for the establishment of British colonies in Australia 
after 1800.

•	 The nature of convict or colonial presence, including 
the factors that influenced changing aspects of the daily 
life of the inhabitants, including Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander peoples.

•	 The causes and the reasons why people migrated to 
Australia from Europe and Asia, and the perspectives, 
experiences and contributions of a particular migrant 
group within a colony.

Year Six –  
Who’s Running Our Country?

•	 Learn about the causes of significant events that shaped 
the Australian colonies, contributed to Australian 
Federation and the effects of these on Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander peoples and migrants.

•	 Explain the significance of an event and an individual or 
group that influenced change in the Australian colonies 
and in Australian society since Federation.

•	 Discuss the values, principles and institutions that 
underpin Australia’s democratic forms of government 
and explain how this system is influenced by the 
Westminster system.

•	 Describe the roles and responsibilities of the three 
levels of government, including shared roles and 
responsibilities within Australia’s federal system.

•	 Identify and discuss the key features of the Australian 
electoral process.

•	 Explain how state/territory and federal laws are initiated 
and passed through parliament.

Term Two Topics
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Warragul North Primary School 
 

The Parent Club is holding a second  
hand uniform sale on  

 

Tuesday 21st May  
 

in the conference room near  
the office between  

 

3.00pm to 4.00pm 
 

All items $5.00 each 
 

Payment may be made by cash,        
cheque, eftpos and credit card.   
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District 
Athletics
The sun was shining and the weather was perfect for the District 
Athletics, which were held on Tuesday 30th April at the Geoff 
Watt Track in Warragul. Seventy students from Warragul North 
competed and through great skill, effort and athleticism we were 
able to win many ribbons throughout the day in a wide range of 
events from triple jump to discus. Good luck to the 27 students who 
qualified for the Division Athletics to be held at the Joe Carmody 
Track in Newborough on Wednesday 8th May. 

Mrs Lisa Pyle 
Physical Education Teacher

STOP PRESS:  
Division Athletics cancelled 

due to inclement weather. 

Rescheduled for Wednesday  

4th September.
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Hello from the 
Acorn Room

Parenting is one of the most 
rewarding, challenging, and amazing 
things you’ll ever do. But sometimes, 
it doesn’t feel like much fun. The 
children might be fighting, ignoring 
you, not doing what they’re asked, 
and being emotionally demanding 
or even distant. Although the love is 
still there, parenting when the wheels 
have fallen off, does not feel good.

It’s common for families to go through periods when 
things seem to flow, and periods when they don’t. Perhaps 
you can think back to a time when you put into place some 
helpful structures and routines for the family. It may have 
gone smoothly initially, but then the motivation to keep up 
with the new routines or to be consistent with following 
through faded. Maybe a bit of fatigue and discouragement 
has settled in. This is normal.

It’s ok to take a breather. Look around at your family – 
What seems to be going on? What’s changed? What have 
you stopped doing? What changes might be helpful here? 
It’s ok to stop, reflect, and decide it’s time to do a reset. Talk 
about the changes and why they need to take place. And be 
sure to keep demonstrating warmth in your love. 

Mrs Sheryn Cutler 
WNPS Chaplain

Warragul North Primary School offers chaplaincy and 
pastoral care to students and families in the Acorn Room on 
Tuesdays and Thursdays.  

NATIONAL ASSESSMENT PROGRAM 
LITERACY AND NUMERACY (NAPLAN)

Will my 
child sit 
NAPLAN 
on paper 
or online?
In 2019, 

your child will sit the NAPLAN online tests.  However, 
children in some other schools across Australia will sit the 
NAPLAN paper tests this year.  Federal, state and territory 
education ministers have agreed that all schools will move 
online by 2010.

As students are assessed on the same literacy and numeracy 
curriculum content, regardless of whether they complete 
the test online or on paper, results for both formats can be 
reported on the same NAPLAN assessment scale.  To find 
out more about NAPLAN Online visit nap.edu.au

Next week students in Years Three and Five across Australia 
will sit national tests in Literacy and Numeracy.  A brochure 
regarding NAPLAN Online has been sent home.  If parents 
have any further questions please contact the school.

BPAY

Warragul North Primary 
School is now offering BPAY 
as an option for paying any 
school costs such as student 
supplies, camps, excursions 
and Outside School Hours 
Care.  Each family has an 
individual BPAY reference 
number which can be found 
on the bottom of a current 
family statement.  Please 
contact the school office if 
you do not have a current 
statement and would like 
to find out your BPAY 
information. 
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Canteen Roster
DATE TIME VOLUNTEER
Thursday 9th May 9.00am to 10.15am Val Little
Friday 10th May 9.00am to 10.15am Angela Brown

Helen Sibley
1.00pm to 2.15pm Jenelle Henry

Thursday 16th May 9.00am to 10.15am Miriam Adkins
Cheryle-Leigh Pratt

Friday 17th May 9.00am to 10.15am Tracey Armstrong
Denise Pratt

1.00pm to 2.15pm Linda Love
Kellie Williams

Thursday 23rd May 1.30pm to 2.15pm Julie Henshall
Friday 24th May 9.00am to 10.15am Yukiko Cheswick

Jodie Mesaric
1.00pm to 2.15pm Kylie Sage

PLEASE NOTE THAT THE CANTEEN IS ONLY OPEN ON THURSDAYS AND FRIDAYS.

News from the Art Room
With ANZAC Day as the focus the Year Five students 
created landscapes depicting a field of poppies using a 
sponge painting technique.  Students placed the larger 
poppies in the foreground to add perspective to their 
artwork.  Don’t they look great? 

Mrs Debbie Dunlop and Ms Jo Draisma 
Visual Arts Teachers

Artist of the Week awards were presented at assembly on Friday 
3rd May to: Back row – Livy (0ME), Jye (2RA) and Charlotte 
(2KH).  Front row – Keira (1SP) and Elijah (0JO).
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AN INVITATION 

TO OUR BOOK FAIR!

www.lamontbooks.com.au

Where:

Date:
Time:

Don’t miss out!
Every purchase  

supports our school!

Warragul North Primary School
Open night in the gallery

Thursday 23rd May

3.30pm to 8.00pm

Book Fair
Parents are invited to the Warragul North Primary 
School annual book fair which will be held in the 
gallery this year instead of the library due to the 
building work.  The book fair will be open at the 
following times:

•	 Monday 20th May to Thursday 23rd May 
from 3.30pm to 4.00pm.

•	 Wednesday 22nd May from 11.00am to 
11.30am

•	 Thursday 23rd May open night from 
3.30pm to 8.00pm.

Mother’s Day Stall
On Thursday 2nd May the children were very excited to visit the Mother’s Day stall which was run by the Parent Club.  It 
was great to see so many parents helping with the stall. 

A big thank you to Amy Mapleson, the Parent Club Co-ordinator, for organising a great range of gifts for the children to 
select from. A profit of approximately $1300.00 was raised from the stall.  Great effort everyone!

Wishing all our mums a very happy Mother’s Day on Sunday, 12th May.
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Monday 20th May 
 1.45pm to 2.15pm visit our 

lunch time clubs; the Choristers 
Choir, Coding Club & Lego Club.  

 3.30pm to 4.00pm Book       
Fair open in the gallery. 

Tuesday 21st May 
 12.00pm to 1.00pm school 

tours conducted by School  
Captains and Student Leaders. 

 3.30pm to 4.00pm Book Fair 
open in the gallery. 

Friday 24th May 
 ‘Celebrating Careers’ - students reflect on excursions they have     

attended to places such as the Melbourne Zoo or Parliament House 
and think about what careers  and jobs they have observed. 

 EDUCATION 
WEEK 

                           Wednesday 22nd May 
 9.30am to 11.00am Foundation students invite                          

grandparents or special guests to visit their classrooms. 
 11.00am to 11.30am Book Fair open in the gallery. 
 3.30pm to 4.00pm Book Fair open in the gallery. 

You are warmly invited to visit Warragul North 
Primary School during Education Week. 

                            Thursday 23rd May 
 9.30am to 11.00am Year One to Six students invite                          

grandparents or special guests to visit their classrooms. 
 11.00am to 11.30am Cancer Council Australia’s Biggest              

Morning tea in the staff room.  ALL WELCOME! 
 BOOK FAIR OPEN NIGHT IN THE GALLERY 

FROM 3.30PM TO 8.00PM 
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Our ‘Catch ‘em being good’ 
raffle winner is  Claudia (2RA)  
Well done! 

‘Catch ‘em being good’ raffle

LIBRARY HELPERS

I am looking for any parents who have a little spare 
time and would like to offer some assistance with an 
assortment of jobs in the library.  If you are available 
please pop in to the library and have a chat with me.

Mrs Ann Burton, Library Technician

You are not allowed to park in parking 
bays that have a disabled parking sign 
or road marking unless you have a valid 
disabled parking permit.

Disabled 
Parking Signs

PARKING  |  TRAFFIC FLOW  
DISABLED PARKING

Please be aware that 
the ‘reserved’ parking 
permit area near the 
administration building 
is for staff use only and 
permits must be displayed 
on the windscreen.

If everyone adheres to the 
agreed parking areas and 

direction of traffic flow it creates a safer environment for 
children during drop off and pick up times.

Just a friendly reminder that the disabled parking space 
provided outside the administration building is for people 
with a disabled parking permit only.  It is also requested 
that you be mindful of other people who use this space and 
not double park across it.  Please do not park across this 
specially designated car space.  Thank you.

To assist families to clearly understand the various 
parking signs displayed around our school, in our 
newsletters we will include detailed information from the 
VicRoads website.

ABSENCE REPORTING LINE

BEFORE & AFTER SCHOOL SUPERVISION

Before school supervision is provided between 8.45am 
and 9.00am.  Please do not drop children off in the 
morning prior to 8.30am.  

After school supervision is provided between 3.30pm and 
3.45pm.  Children who have not been collected by 3.45pm 
are to go to the office and can be collected from there. 

FLEXIBUZZ APP UPDATE

FlexiBuzz is an app 
that Warragul North 
Primary School uses 
to send out reminders 

about excursions, incursions and camps. We also use the 
app to let families know about other activities happening at 
school such as parent/teacher/student interviews, Mother’s 
Day stall, Parent Club meetings, etc.  FlexiBuzz is used to 
let families know that the children have arrived safely at 
camp and also advises updated arrival times when camps 
or excursions are due back at school.

If you haven’t started using FlexiBuzz yet the instructions 
are included on how to get started.

NEW BUILDING UPDATE

On Thursday 2nd May, Ms Collins, Ms Taylor and Mr 
Konstanty had a walk-through of the new buildings.  They 
were very excited to see inside the buildings and their 
feedback was very positive.  The rooms are spacious and 
there are lovely fixtures and fittings throughout.  Another 
walk-through will talk place this week and the predicted 
timeline is that the school will take possession of the 
buildings prior to the end of this term.
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FLEXIBUZZ APP 

 
 

Dear Parents, 
 

Warragul North Primary School uses the FlexiBuzz app to send out reminders about 
excursions, incursions and camps.  We also use the app to let families know about 
other activities happening at school such as parent/teacher interviews, Mother’s Day 
stall, Parent Club meetings, etc.  FlexiBuzz is used to let families know that the 
children have arrived safely at camp and also advises updated arrival times when 
camps or excursions are due back at school. 
 

Simply search in your app store for FlexiBuzz. 
 

Once you have downloaded FlexiBuzz, open the app and register. 
 

SEARCH:  
Click the ‘Search’ icon and type Warragul North Primary School into 
the search bar. Select Warragul North Primary School from the results. 

 
ADD: 
Add the boxes that apply to you i.e. your child’s grade. When the box 
changes from ‘add’ to ‘remove’ you are connected. Likewise if you would 
like to remove a grade select the remove box. 

 
INBOX:  
Click on the Home icon. This is where you will receive instant messages from 
FlexiBuzz.  

 
REMEMBER:  
At the beginning of each school year you need to login to FlexiBuzz to 
reselect you child’s new grade.  

 

Regards, 
 

Corinne Collins 
Principal 

STUDENT ABSENCES 
 

PLEASE DO NOT USE THE FLEXIBUZZ APP TO REPORT ABSENCES. 
 

IF YOUR CHILD IS ABSENT FROM SCHOOL WE NEED FAMILIES     
TO TEXT THE WNPS ABSENCE REPORTING LINE. 

 

THE ABSENCE REPORTING LINE NUMBER IS: 0447 503 536.

17



School Council Report
Hi my name is Terri Wilks 
and this is the third year 
I have been on School 
Council. I am a local 
veterinarian and business 
owner and proud mother 
of three, one daughter who 
has been through Warragul 
North Primary School and 
successfully transferred 
into Year Seven this year, 
a Year Four student and 

a four year old who will attend Warragul North 
Primary School in 2021.

I am the grants convenor and have been involved 
in many successful and unfortunately unsuccessful 
grants. The highlight of my grants career at the school 
is of course the Marble Alley Pick my Project grant 

which has been of immense benefit for the school 
already and come up brilliantly.

I feel Warragul North Primary School does its 
very best by the students and provides many and 
varied opportunities covering many interests. There 
are many ways you can give back to the school 
via working bees, Parent Club, canteen, camps, 
excursions, attending sporting events, stalls, fetes and 
volunteering in the classroom. Even via supporting 
your children in all their activities at the school is not 
only positive for your child but the school community 
as a whole.

If you see me around introduce yourself, it is always 
great to meet the Warragul North Primary School 
family.  

Dr Terri Wilks 
School Councillor

This year we are once again participating in the Woolworths Earn 
& Learn program. Through this program we will be able to get new 
educational resources for our school – and all we need you to do is shop 
for your groceries at Woolworths.

From Wednesday 1st May to Tuesday 25th June or while stock lasts, we 
are collecting Woolworths Earn & Learn Stickers.  You will receive one 
Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker for every $10 spent (excluding liquor, 
tobacco and gift cards). Place the Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker onto 
a Woolworths Earn & Learn sticker sheet and when it’s complete, the 
sticker sheet can be dropped into the collection box here at the school or 
at your local Woolworths. 

At the end of the promotion, we’ll be able to get some great new 
equipment. The range is extensive and offers many items ideal for our 
students – including fantastic resources for Mathematics, English, 
Science, Visual Arts, Physical Education and for our library. If you’d like 
to know more visit woolworths.com.au/earnandlearn

In primary school, some

school by the end 

of

of 

of school

 That's
3 weeks
per year.

year 6.
half a year 

Why it’s important 
We all want our students to get a great 
education, and the building blocks for 
a great education begin with students 
coming to school each and every day.
If students miss school regularly, they miss out on learning the fundamental skills that will set them up for success in the later 

years of school.

There is no safe number of days for missing school – each day a student misses 
puts them behind, and can affect their 
educational outcomes. 

Each missed day is associated with 
progressively lower achievement in 
numeracy, writing and reading.

Getting in early 
Attendance patterns are established 
early – a child regularly missing days 
in kindergarten or in the early years of 
school will often continue to miss classes in the later years, and receive lower test 
scores than their classmates. It’s vital that students go to school every day – even in the early years of primary school.

What we can do 
The main reasons for absence are:
Sickness – There are always times when 
students need to miss school, such as when they’re ill. It’s vital that they’re only away 
on the days they are genuinely sick, and 
setting good sleep patterns, eating well and exercising regularly can make a big difference.
It's vital that holidays are planned during school holidays where possible, and not 
during the term if it can be avoided.
“Day off” – Think twice before letting your child have a “day off” as they could fall 
behind their classmates – every day counts.
Truancy –  This is when students choose 
not to go to school without their parent’s 
permission.  There can be many reasons for truancy.  The best way to address this is for schools and parents to work together.

If for any reason your child must miss 
school, there are things you can do with 
your school to ensure they don’t fall behind:
• Speak with your classroom teacher and 

find out what work your child needs to 
do to keep up.

• Develop an absence learning plan with 
your teacher and ensure your child 
completes the plan.

Remember, every day counts. If your 
child must miss school, speak with your 
classroom teacher as early as possible.
Openly communicating with your child's 
school about all absences is a good way to prevent attendance issues being escalated to a School Attendance Officer.  A School 

Attendance Officer is a Department of 
Education and Early Childhood Development Regional Director who has authority to 
follow up attendance issues. Attendance 
issues that are escalated can lead to an 
Infringement Notice. 

If you’re having attendance issues with your child, please let your classroom teacher 
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At Warragul North Primary School we strongly encourage punctuality and 
attendance.  At 8.50am the ‘bag bell’ sounds and children hang their bags up and 
enter their classrooms ready for a 9.00am start.  We also know the importance of 
regular attendance and follow the ‘It’s not ok to be away or late’ process.  

Each term certificates are awarded to children who achieved 100% attendance for 
the previous term.  It was fantastic to be able to give out 222 certificates for 100% 
attendance for Term One.  Well done to all those children who received a 100% 
certificate for Term One.  Let’s hope we can award just as many certificates for 
Term Two’s attendance!
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FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 

INFORMATION FOR PARENTS 
Every Victorian child should have access to the world of learning opportunities that exist 
beyond the classroom. The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps ensure that no student 
will miss out on the opportunity to join their classmates for important, educational and fun 
activities. It is part of making Victoria the Education State and the Government’s 
commitment to breaking the link between a student’s background and their outcomes. 

 
CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS       
FUND (CSEF) 
School camps provide children with inspiring experiences in the great 
outdoors, excursions encourage a deeper understanding of how the 
world works and sports teach teamwork, discipline and leadership.  All 
are part of a healthy curriculum. 

CSEF is provided by the Victorian Government to assist eligible families 
to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities. 
 
If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a temporary 
foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. A special consideration 
category also exists for asylum seeker and refugee families. The 
allowance is paid to the school to use towards expenses relating to 
camps, excursions or sporting activities for the benefit of your child. 
 

The annual CSEF amount per student is: 

• $125 for primary school students 

• $225 for secondary school students 

 
 

  
  

MORE INFORMATION 
For more information about the CSEF visit 
www.education.vic.gov.au/csef 

 
HOW TO APPLY 
New applicants should contact the school office to   
obtain a CSEF application form or download from 
www.education.vic.gov.au/csef  

If you applied for the CSEF at your child's school in 
2018, you do not need to complete an application 
form in 2019 unless there has been a change in your 
family circumstances.  
You only need to complete an application form if any 
of the following changes have occurred: 

 new student enrolments; your child has 
started or changed schools in 2019 or you 
did not apply in 2018. 

 changed family circumstances; such as a 
change of custody, change of name, 
concession card number, or new siblings 
commencing at the school in 2019. 

 

Check with the school office if you are unsure. 
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OUTSIDE SCHOOL HOURS CARE
As always the Outside School Hours Care House has 
been a hive of activity.  The children have been enjoying 
‘Animal Enchantment’ colouring sheets during the 
cooler evenings.  With Mother’s Day fast approaching 
the children have been making lovely Mother’s Day 
cards and posters.   

OSHC is available on a permanent or casual basis. Some 
sessions are fully booked and a waiting list is held for 
those sessions.  Please remember that the Office or OSHC 
must be notified if your child is not going to attend a 
session they have been booked in for. That place can 
then be used for a casual booking.  Once you have 
a permanent booking you will be billed for that 
placement whether your child attends or not.  

Phone numbers for bookings and cancellations are:

School Office 5623 4066
OSHC Mobile 0418 662 225

Hours for OSHC are:
Before School Care: 7am. to 8.45am.  
NO EARLY DROP OFFS

After School Care: 3.30pm. to 6pm  
NO LATE PICK UPS

Judy Eastwell 
OSHC Co-ordinator

Community News

After School Class
MASTER BUILDER Program

You'll be amazed at the creations your child will build 
as we unleash their creativity each class

Watch as their passions ignite, as we explore a 
different model each week.

Each hour-long educational workshop is a fun, 
enriching experience for your child!

Different builds each week.

Open to Grades P - 6 (all skill levels catered for)

Please use this link to register 
bit.ly/WarragulNth2

cstoney@bricks4kidz.com

M: 0414 861 442

@bricks4kidz.com.au/gippsland

Bricks 4 Kidz - Gippsland

SPOTS ARE 
LIMITED!

Term 2Wednesdays
8th May - 19th June
3:30pm - 4:30pm Library$87.50 (7 weeks)

 Why is it important to encourage 
healthier eating patterns in 

children? 

 Research shows that eating an unhealthy 
diet  can increase risks of mental health 
conditions such as depression and anxiety 

 Healthy eating affects the immune system 
which also affects mental health 

 High fat and sugar diets affect proteins 
which are important for brain development 

 Low iron has been linked to problems with 
learning and memory 

The good news is that it is never too 
late to encourage healthier eating 
patterns for your family. 

 

https://beyou.edu.au/fact-sheets/wellbeing/nutrition-
and-mental-health 

Health Promotion Team Ph 56243500 

Council is reviewing its Community 
Compliance activities across the 
Shire and is inviting the community 
to contribute their thoughts and 
suggestions to help guide Council’s 
approach to services across the Shire 
over the next five years.

The online survey should take around 
five minutes to complete and all 
responses are confidential. Please 
complete this survey by Tuesday 21st 
May, 2019 to go into the draw to win 
a hamper of local produce to the value 
of $100.

You may also choose to register your 
interest in attending a community 
workshop to further contribute your 
ideas and suggestions.

To complete the survey or for more 
information, please visit our website, 
contact us on 5624 2411 or e-mail 
complaincereview@bawbawshire.vic.
gov.au

20

mailto:complaincereview@bawbawshire.vic.gov.au
mailto:complaincereview@bawbawshire.vic.gov.au

